
199 County Court Blvd., Brampton, ON L6W 4P3 

Regional Tracking Number: M069 

July 17, 2023 

Ms. Donna Kern 
Director, Seniors Services Development 
The Regional Municipality of Peel 
10 Peel Centre Drive 
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 
zzglhindocuments@peelregion.ca 

Dear Ms. Kern: 

RE:  2023-24 One-Time Funding for Community Services 

Ontario Health, through Ontario Health Central, is pleased to advise that The Regional Municipality of Peel will 
receive a 3% one-time funding allocation in the amount of $146,452 in fiscal year 2023/2024 for Community 
Services administered by your organization.  

It is Ontario Health’s expectation that this funding will address increasing costs of care delivery for community 
services. 

Details of the funding and the terms and conditions on which it will be provided are set out in the attached 
Appendix A and Schedules, if any. 

In accordance with Section 22 of the Connecting Care Act, 2019, Ontario Health hereby gives notice that, 
subject to your organization’s agreement, it proposes to amend the Multi-Sector Service Accountability 
Agreement (MSAA) between The Regional Municipality of Peel and Ontario Health with effect as of the date 
this letter is signed back by your organization. To the extent that there are any conflicts between the MSAA 
and this letter, the terms and conditions in this letter, including Appendix A and Schedules, if any, will govern.  
All other terms and conditions in the MSAA will remain the same. 

Financial records of this allocation are to be maintained for year-end evaluation and settlement in accordance 
with the MSAA and/or Ministry policy. 

Please indicate your organization’s acceptance of the MSAA amendment set out in this letter, including 
Appendix A and Schedules, if any, by signing below and returning the signed version of this entire letter via email 
to OH-Central.Funding@ontariohealth.ca adhering to the following nomenclature in the subject line of the 
email – M069- RMoP, within 10 business days of the date of this letter. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Nessrien Ghoniem, Lead, Performance, Accountability & 
Funding Allocation, at Nessrien.Ghoniem@ontariohealth.ca. 

July 21, 2023
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I would like to take this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation for your continued contribution to the 
provision of high-quality services in our community and look forward to maintaining a strong working 
relationship with you. 

Sincerely, 

Jeff Kwan 
Vice President, Performance, Accountability and Funding Allocation 
Ontario Health Central 

Attachment(s):  Appendix A: Funding Details 

c: 

Sign-Back Form 

Susan deRyk, Chief Regional Officer, Ontario Health Central and West Regions 
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